


Weston Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting
Minutes
Monday, November 8, 2021
7:30 P.M.

zoom
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on November 8 2021via Zoom. Commissioners present: Ed Bello, Carl Bernstein, Mark Crowley, Elizabeth Pocsik, Michael Schramm and Eric Albert. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director), Joe Parciasepe (Parks & Recreation Program Director) and Lynn Stevens (Parks & Recreation Aquatic Director).  Chairman Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

1) Call to order at 7:31 PM.

2) Approval of minutes of 10/18/21.  There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commission meeting on Sep 13, 2021 by Commissioner Albert that was seconded by Commissioner Pocsik.  Motion was approved.  For: 5 / Against: 0/1 Abstention due to absence from meeting.

3) Public forum: None

4) Unfinished Business.
a) Pickle Ball court proposal discussed with First Selectwoman and Town Administrator. Mr. Ungar discussed the location behind town hall, where the obsolete playground currently sits.  The topic will be put on the agenda of the Town Facility Optimization Committee. Commission will be proposing the court in the town capital budget.
b) Other unfinished business. Trees around Bisceglie will be further trimmed for safety reasons during the winter once ground is frozen.
5) Reports of standing committees and resulting motions:
a) Administrative Committee (Mr. Crowley)
(1) Budget proposal discussion in December
i. Our capital budget submission will include $95K for Pickle Ball courts.
ii. Pool repainting will go into capital budget versus operating budget. This is required maintenance.
a) Aquatics Committee (Ms. Pocsik)
(ii) Aquatic Director report winter registration & pool programming. Lynn Stevens gave update - 140 swimmers for swim team. 
b) Fields Committee (Mr. Bernstein & Mr. Schramm)
(i) New Playground mulch at BSP installed – successfully installed. Lots of use so critical that this was done for safety and quality of use.
      d)  Programs Committee (Mr. Albert)
(i) Program Supervisor report winter program registrations. 394 kids in winter sports. Huge demand for these programs.
(ii) Ski Trip discussion – ski is completely full with 27 ppl deep waitlist.  P&R will offer 3rd bus only if it can be done safely.
(iii) Men’s league wrapping up successfully this weekend.
e)  Parks Committee (Mr. Bernstein) 

6) New Business 

7) Correspondence.

8) Announcements, remarks for the good of the order. Commissioner Eric Albert announced his term will expire at the end of December, and he will not seek re-appointment after 12 years of stellar service on the Commission. The December meeting will be his last meeting. We thank Commissioner Albert.

9)  Adjournment and setting of continuation date if necessary.

a) Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Albert and approved by Commissioner Crowley. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Ed Bello, 
Commissioner and Secretary, Weston Parks and Recreation Committee
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